Welcome to Summer Term in Year 3/4 at St. George’s.

Class teacher: Mrs A Jones
Teaching Assistants: Mrs Abbey 
Welcome to the Summer term in years 3 and 4.  We hope you have all had a lovely Easter break and are ready for the new term.  We have lots of interesting and exciting things planned and this newsletter will provide you with all the important information about what your child will be learning.  
Homework will continue to be set every Thursday.  Children are asked to learn their weekly spellings and to practise their times tables using the sheet provided.  We encourage the children to read as often as possible at home in order to improve their fluency and comprehension.  For every read, we fill in a square on our class reward chart.  Once this is full the children earn a small prize.

Topic
Our topic for this term is ‘Rivers’, with a Geography focus.  We will look at the journey of a river, from the source to the sea.  We will look at rivers around the world and the main rivers of the UK.  During this, the children will have the opportunity to learn about the main counties and cities of the UK.
During this topic we will create some more exciting Art work.  We will study the work of a famous artist, ‘Monet’, and create our own work in his style.
During Science we will find out about the water cycle.  Our main Science topic is all about ‘Food and eating’.

Useful websites:
https://www.theschoolrun.com/homework-help/rivers
https://www.bbc.com/bitesize/clips/zb39jxs
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Mathematics
During the Summer term, we will continue to learn about fractions and decimals.  We will be moving on to adding and subtracting fractions.

We will also be focusing on shape, space and measure.  We will learn how to convert measurements using cm, m, mm, l, ml, g and kg.

We will look at the properties of both 2D and 3D shapes, and learn how to classify these.

Please encourage your child to use  ‘Times table Rockstars’ at home, as this is a great opportunity to learn about, and consolidate their knowledge of times tables and division.

.
Useful Website
www.mathszone.co.uk
https://ttrockstars.com/login
https://www.topmarks.co.uk/maths-games/hit-the-button
[image: image2.png][IN

p s

o

33




English  

 
We will start the new term with a focus on punctuation, grammar and spelling.  Our weekly spelling test will help to consolidate what we have learnt about prefixes, suffixes and homophones.

Our non-fiction unit will concentrate on texts about Rivers.  We will write our own information texts about the journey of a river and the water cycle.

During our fiction units, we will look at shape poetry (calligrams), fables and adventure stories.  We will continue to learn about the structure of a story, focusing on plot, character and setting.
There will be lots of reading opportunities throughout the week, including guided reading sessions in small groups, whole class reading comprehension lessons, individual reading to an adult and whole class quiet reading where the children can read for enjoyment.  We encourage the children to spend at least 10 minutes a day reading at home; whether it be individual or sharing a book with brothers, sisters or parents.  
Spellings – Weekly spellings will continue to be sent home on a Thursday and the children will be tested on the following Thursday. 
Reading-We would like to encourage the children to read as often as possible at home, and will continue to fill in our reading reward chart.
PE – This term the children will continue to swim every Friday.

        Our P.E lesson will be every Thursday.

        Please ensure that the children have a full P.E kit each day, including   
        suitable outdoor wear and trainers.  As the weather improves, we will do outdoor P.E as
        often as possible.

